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Pray : Serve : Share

ST. TERESA•S STEWARDSHIP  COMMITTEE  PRESENTS: 

STRENGTHS  IN  ACTION  
St. Teresa of Avila | 1950 N Kenmore Ave.  

Intro meeting: Oct 12, 7:30-8:30pm 
Workshop: Oct 28, 9am-2pm 28

OCT

What are your gifts and how can you can put them to use in your 
everyday life? Participants will take the Clifton Strengths Finder 
assessment, discuss their unique strengths and learn about the 
strengths of others. In this workshop, you’ll learn practical ways 
to apply your strengths at work, in personal relationships, and 
through volunteering time in service. By learning about and cultivating your 
strengths, you act as a steward of the unique gifts God has given to you. �� 

Register at st-teresa.net 
$20 material fee | Lunch will be served 

About the Facilitator: St. Teresa’s very own, Claire Kenkel, is a Senior Consultant at Root, Inc., focused on strategic 

transformation and culture change in hospitality and manufacturing clients. Prior to joining Root, Claire gained 

consulting experience with Gallup, where she was also certi Þed as a CliftonStrengths coach. Claire joined St. Teresa 

of Avila Parish in 2015.�� Her CliftonStrengths Signature Themes are Learner, Achiever, SigniÞcance, Input, and Focus.
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ON MARATHONS, AND GIVING TO GOD WHAT BELONGS TO GOD
Copyright 2017 by John B. Reynolds (john@jrwrites.com)

 
“Worst parade ever!” “Go, random stranger, Go!” “Toenails are for losers!” The signage was 
abundant as I ran through the city’s neighborhoods last Sunday in the Chicago Marathon. I’ve 
run Chicago many times before, but prior to last Sunday, I hadn’t since 2008. I wanted a flat 
course this year, though, to hopefully qualify to get back to Boston. This, plus the fact that it was 
the 40th anniversary, and it’s the marathon I grew up with, and the Chicago crowd support is 
amazing, all prompted me to put my name into the early lottery, and I got in. Bib #38227. I told a 
friend that marathon officials give these high numbers to the really fast runners. “Oh, I’m sure,” 
she said.
����
I needed a 4:10 to return to Boston, and I had it…until I didn’t. You’ve maybe heard athletes 
speak of hitting the wall. Per Wikipedia, it’s “a condition of sudden fatigue and loss of energy 
which is caused by the depletion of glycogen stores in the liver and muscles.” I don’t know about 
all of that, but I know that coming into the 20-mile marker, my legs became leaden and I slowed 
down, then down again, then down some more. Every marathoner is tired near the end. Even 
Galen Rupp. But there’s a line between being tired and having nothing left, and last Sunday, I 
crossed it. I brought my 25th marathon home in 4:21 and change. Not the race I wanted, but still, 
I think, a good one.�
����
After claiming a dry shirt and my cell phone at the bag check, I found a quiet place to sit down 
to wait for my daughter, as Sarah was somewhere behind me in that pack of 43,000+ runners 
who came to finish the race. I also took the time to nurse my physical and emotional wounds. 
The former pain is obvious. The latter pain is more subtly defined. It’s the pain of a hard-sought 
goal, missed. I had told several people of my race plan, so when I looked at my cell phone, I had 
texts waiting. “How did you do?” “How did you do?” “How did you do?” I delivered the 
disappointing news over and over and over again. Everyone was supportive in return, but one 
friend’s response still touches me: “You ran great and delivered the race our Creator gave you 
today…”
����
The Herodians in today’s Gospel look to trap Jesus by asking him if it’s lawful or not to pay the 
census tax to Caesar. When they produce the payment coin, Jesus asks whose image it carries. 
“Caesar’s,” they say.� “Then repay to Caesar what belongs to Caesar and to God what belongs to 
God,” Jesus replies. If he is saying return Caesar’s image to Caesar, then he is also saying return 
God’s image to God. And who carries God’s image? We do. “You delivered the race our Creator 
gave you,” Russ said. It’s funny. I asked God for strength several times that day, arguing that since 
he put it in me to run in the first place, I was really only out there because of him. In a larger 
context, when we do what God puts in us to do--when we use our gifts for the good--we image 
him. In this larger context may each of us, every day, run the good, good race.
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News & Notes

We Welcome Into The Church This Weekend:

Max Ramos, child of Bernardino & Linda Ramos

Kinsley Renae Chaplin, child of Kelly and Matt Chaplin

Mila Avani Cura, child of Daryl and Ana Cura

Myla Katherine, child of Joe and Maren Crisanti

Benjamin Charles Optholt, child of Heather and Luke Optholt

Ondrea Mireille, child of Marnelli and Willard Palustre

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
What makes the Eucharistic Prayers for Masses with Children different from the others? First, 

there is the intended assembly, which is described as comprised of mostly children of school 

age. There are three Eucharistic Prayers for Masses with Children available to us now in the 

missal. The first one has a very simple form, easily grasped by even a young child. The second 

has a great deal of participation by the assembly--repeated sung acclamations. The third has a 

number of variations that can be tricky for a priest to handle if he hasn't prepared carefully. 

All of this work does point to a true treasure of our tradition: children are part of the Sunday 

assembly, precisely because they are baptized members of Christ's body. By contrast, the 

churches of the Reformation tend to look upon children as members in training, and see 

worship as an adult activity. Sunday school happens downstairs while the adults celebrate 

Holy Communion upstairs. In a phrase, that's not Catholic. Children belong to Christ and to 

the assembly. So, the desire to care for the children in the assembly, to draw them into the 

prayer, and to adapt our rituals and texts to their needs is deeply Catholic, a true pastoral effort 

to help draw everyone into the praise of God. 
--Rev. James Field, Copyright (c) J. S. Paluch Co.
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Giving

Weekly Intentions

Please Pray for Our Sick 
Let us remember all those here at St. Vincent’s who are ill and in need of God’s healing and comfort. Let us 
keep them in our prayers and thoughts, especially: Juliette Calabrese, Almeda Colby, Bob & Pat Dillon, 
Virginia Dillon, John Garrity, Mary Grecoina, Leticia Gross, Mary Hayes, Patty Hayes, Anita Italiane Hearl, 
Laura Linke, Sue Michalak, David Neesan, Terri Proietto, James Schwake, Joyce Walsh

 Please contact Ginny in the parish center to inform us of those who are ill and in need of God’s 
healing and comfort. They will be listed in our bulletin for 3 weeks. Renewal of prayers for the 
sick is available by contacting Ginny at that time. If you would like Fr. Jeremy to visit the person 
(if they live in the area), please let Ginny know when you add them to the list. 

Mass Offerings

Monday, October 23rd  8:00 a.m. Josephine & Roman A. Wagner

Tuesday, October 24th  8:00 a.m. Leonor Alba

Wednesday, October 25th  8:00 a.m. Mary Rose Rukavina

Thursday, October 26th  8:00 a.m. Tracy Dolce (living)

Friday, October 27th  8:00 a.m. Andrew & Anna Sharko

Did you know that you can request a weekday mass to be offered on behalf of your loved ones? Sometimes 
people will have a mass intention reserved on the anniversary of a death or to support someone during a 
difficult time. Other times mass is offered in thanksgiving on a birthday or other celebration. If you would 
like to reserve a mass intention, please contact the parish office at 773-325-8610 or simply stop by. 



St. Vincent de Paul Parish 12

Twenty-ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time October 22, 2017

Sunday, October 22nd Presiders: Vigil Mass - Fr. Croak; 8:00 a.m. Mass - Fr. Benson; 
10:00 a.m. Mass - Fr. Dixon; 5:00 p.m. Mass - Fr. Dixon;  
8:30 p.m. Campus Ministry Student Mass - Fr. Benson  
 
Baptisms ……………………………………………………….………  11:30 a.m. - Church
RCIA …….…………………………….…  11:00 a.m.- 1:00 p.m. - St. Vincent Room
Al-Anon Meeting …….………………  4:00 p.m.- 5:00 p.m. - St. Vincent Room

Monday, October 23rd AA Meeting ……………………………..  6:30 p.m.- 7:30 p.m. - St. Vincent Room 
Parish Council Meeting .……….……………………..  7:00 p.m. - Ozanam Room

Tuesday, October 24th Vincentian Women …………..….….……  7:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. - Portail Room

Wednesday, October 25th AA Meeting ……………………………..  6:30 p.m.- 7:30 p.m. - St. Vincent Room 
Choir Practice …………..………….……  7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. - Ozanam Room

Thursday,  October 26th Community Life Meeting …………..…………..….……  6:30 p.m. - Portail Room

Friday, October 27th

Saturday, October 28th Vincentian Women – Toiletry Kit Assembly …  9:00 a.m.- 12:00 p.m. - 
Ozanam and Portail Rooms

Sunday, October 29th Presiders: Vigil Mass - Fr. Dixon; 8:00 a.m. Mass - Fr. Dixon; 
10:00 a.m. Mass - Fr. Dosen; 5:00 p.m. Mass - Fr. McDevitt;  
8:30 p.m. Campus Ministry Student Mass - Fr. Borlik  
Spanish Mass ………………………………..……………….………  11:30 a.m. - Church
RCIA …….………………………….……  11:00 a.m.- 1:00 p.m. - St. Vincent Room
Al-Anon Meeting …….………………  4:00 p.m.- 5:00 p.m. - St. Vincent Room

Actual vs. Budget Last Year Comparable 

Sept. 2017       Budget       $ Over Budget Sept. 2017       Sept. 2016          $ Change

Sunday Collections  25,071                25,461                   (390)  25,071                25,461                   (390)

Other Revenue *  22,145                19,169                   2,976  22,145                20,739                  1,406

Total Revenue for 
September 2017 
 

 47,216               44,630                   2,586  
 
*Includes DePaul University Monthly Stewardship 

 47,216                46,200                 1,016

Thank you for your continued support of St. Vincent de Paul Parish! Your commitment is vital to the fiscal 
health of our parish. For convenient regular giving, please consider using our auto-withdrawal program. 

Visit www.stvdep.org/donate/ for more information. 

Financial Stewardship

Week at a Glance 
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Office for the Protection of Children and Youth 

If you would like more information about child protection in the Archdiocese of Chicago or 
how to report abuse, please go to http://www.archchicago.org/departments/protection/
protection.shtm or call Jan Slattery, OPCY Director at 312-534-5319. 

Thank you for being with us! As you explore what St. Vincent has to offer, please reach out to a member of 
the parish staff to answer any questions. We ask all who regularly join us in worship to take a moment to 
register. This enables us to serve you better and takes only a couple of minutes.  Registration can be done 
through the Parish Center during business hours, or by visiting us online at www.stvdep.org.

We Welcome the Following New Parishioners:  
Melissa Manila, Thomas Draths, Claire Rossi, Tyler Johnson, Katie Fapka 
Private Prayer in the Church 
Please enter the church for private prayer through the Parish Center during regular office hours.

Finding Your Way Around 
Restrooms:  Public restrooms are located in the narthex and Parish Center.

Parish Center:  Staff offices and meeting rooms are housed in the Parish Center. Reception for 
the public is located in this building to the west of the church and to the back of the courtyard.

Ozanam Room:  Large meeting and activity room on the first floor at the end of the hall.

Portail Room:  Small conference room on the first floor across from the kitchen.

St. Vincent Room:  Large meeting room on the lower level.

Narthex:  Large gathering space at the main doors on Webster Avenue.

Sacristy:  Room behind the west side of the sanctuary where the priest and other ministers 
prepare for liturgical celebrations. This room also provides access to the Parish Center.

Parking 
Parking behind the church is permitted for parishioners and guests attending weekend masses and Friday 
wedding rehearsals. Parking at all other times without a proper DePaul University faculty/staff permit is 
subject to towing at the owner’s expense. Public parking is available at the university garage on Sheffield 
(at Fullerton). Tickets may be validated for two hours at Parish Center reception, or at the Sheffield 
entrance of the church while attending church-related functions.

Disabled Access 
A ramped sidewalk can be accessed from the rear parking lot to the Sheffield entrance of the church. 
There is a ramped access to the sacristy from the church which allows access to the Parish Center through 
the sacristy. All of our restrooms are disabled-accessible.  

Mother Seton Food Pantry and Sandwich Kitchen 
Located in the northeast corner of the church (access is through the wheelchair door on Sheffield), the 
sandwich kitchen is open Monday-Saturday from 8:15-10 a.m. The food pantry is open on Tuesdays from 
10:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m. If you are interested in volunteering in the morning, or to help prepare meals or shop, 
please contact Phil at outreach@stvdep.org. 

Welcome
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Celebration of the Sacraments at St. Vincent de Paul 

Reconciliation: Saturday afternoon, 4:15-4:50 p.m. in the Reconciliation Room near the Sheffield 
entrance of the church, or you can call the Parish Center for an appointment. 

Baptism: Please contact Mary Carter (mcarte40@depaul.edu) to register for baptism preparation, which 
is held on the 3rd Monday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish Center. You may attend this class 
either before or after your child is born.

Following preparation and after your child is born, please contact Mary to schedule a baptism date. 
Baptisms are celebrated on the 4th Sunday of the month at 11:30 a.m., or during a regular Sunday mass. 
Baptism is not celebrated during the Lenten season.

Marriage: Please contact Mary Carter (mcarte40@depaul.edu) to discuss the celebration of the 
sacrament of marriage here at St. Vincent’s, or concerning preparation and prenuptial matters if you are 
getting married in another parish. 

For baptized Catholics, marriage is celebrated within a Catholic church in the presence of a priest or 
deacon. The first item to plan is the selection of a date and time. In order to celebrate the sacrament 
of marriage at St. Vincent, one needs to be a registered parishioner for four months prior to 
discussion of a date. DePaul University faculty, staff, students, and alumni may also celebrate their 
wedding here, provided either the bride, groom, or both are Roman Catholic, registered at a parish and 
actively engaged in the practice of their faith. Weddings are celebrated on Saturdays only, at 1:00 p.m. or 
3:00 p.m. Weddings are not celebrated during the season of Lent, Holy Week or Saturdays that conflict 
with other parish events. Mary confirms all reservations for weddings.

Confirmation:  Catholic adults who would like to receive the sacrament of Confirmation are invited to 
contact Rebecca at rcarmic1@depaul.edu. Confirmation preparation sessions are held Sunday evenings 

February through May. 

RCIA: Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is a program that prepares adults to receive the 
sacrament(s) of Baptism, Confirmation and First Communion. Preparation sessions are held on Sundays 
from 11:15 a.m.-1:00 p.m. and celebration of the sacraments occurs at the Easter Vigil mass.  To learn more 
or to enroll in the RCIA program, please contact Rebecca at rcarmic1@depaul.edu.

First Communion: Requires two years of classes. Family catechesis (classes for parents and children) 
religious education classes are held monthly. Please contact Rebecca at rcarmic1@depaul.edu. 
 
Priesthood/Religious Life:  Please contact Fr. Jim Osendorf, CM, by phone at 1-800-depaul-1 or by 

email at vocations@vincentian.org to learn more about becoming a priest or religious. 

Anointing of the Sick:  To receive the sacrament of anointing of the sick, please contact the Parish 
Center. 
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Contact Us

The Word Among Us (wau.org) is a Catholic 
devotional magazine with the daily mass readings 
and reflections. 

The US Conference of Catholic Bishops 
(tinyurl.com/pn4a7wl) has a daily video reflection on 
the mass readings, as well as the readings 

Busted Halo (bustedhalo.com) is an “online magazine 
for spiritual seekers” sponsored by the Paulist Fathers. 
It includes reflections on faith and popular culture. 

The Word Among Us (wau.org) is a Catholic 
devotional magazine with the daily mass readings 
and reflections. 

DePaul University (http://tinyurl.com/mxkaue6) has a 
variety of resources regarding St. Vincent de Paul and 
the Vincentian Family, including articles, podcasts and 
interviews, in “All Things Vincentian.”

Saint of the Day (http://tinyurl.com/l57vch) provides a 
short biography of the saint for the current day. 

Parish Staff 
Rev. Jeremy Dixon, C.M. 

Pastor ...................................................................................................................... jdixon20@depaul.edu
Robert Beatty 

Director of Music and Community Development …………………………………….. rbeatty1@depaul.edu
Rebecca Allen 

Coordinator of RCIA & Adult Religious Ed. ……………………………………………. rcarmic1@depaul.edu

Christopher Allen 
Communications Director ………………………………………………………………………. callen53@depaul.edu

Mary Carter 
Administrative Assistant & Records ……………………….……………………………… mcarte40@depaul.edu

Ginny Costigan
Administrative Assistant ………………………………….…………………………………….. gcostiga@depaul.edu

Maggie Fernandez  
Business Manager ………………………………………………………………………….…….. mferna48@depaul.edu

Suzanne Gillen 
Assistant Director of Music & Young Adult Ministry …………………………………. sgillen1@depaul.edu

Jose and Salvador Perez 
Maintenance   

Cristina Porcelli
Accountant ………………………………….……………………………..……….. cristina@porcelliaccounting.com 

Bulletin Information 
Articles must be submitted on or before Noon on Saturday for the next weekend’s bulletin (earlier, for 
the week preceding holidays). Microsoft Word attachments are requested.  Please make sure to indicate 
which Sunday date(s) you’re requesting. 
Please DO NOT send content by email, but instead use the Bulletin Submission Form:  
stvdep.org/weekly-bulletin/.  Contact Christopher Allen (callen53@depaul.edu) with any questions.

Website Information 
Submit news items, photos, PDF announcements, and similar promotional materials at any time to 
Christopher Allen. Please include your complete contact information in case we need to reach you.


